
 
Dear Ranlo Friends and Neighbors: 

Welcome and hello to November!  I hope that everyone is doing well and that you are all having a wonderful fall as we gear up 

for the holiday season.  There are several important things that I want to share with you all this month, so please see below and 

mark your calendars! 

• Renovations to the Ranlo Lodge are complete!  We will be having a 

ribbon-cutting ceremony on Thursday, November 9th at 10:00 AM 

and we will be accepting reservations after November 9th!  For Ranlo 

residents, rental rates will be $150 daily, plus a $100 security deposit; 

outside of Ranlo rental rates will be $250 daily, plus a $100 security 

deposit.  We will soon be announcing an online rental platform to 

check availability and reserve, but for now, please call Town Hall to 

check availability and reserve The Lodge.  These renovations were 

funded through a 100% grant from the North Carolina General 

Assembly and, again, many thanks to our representatives in Raleigh 

for making this possible! 

 

• The Ranlo Board of Commissioners will meet for their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, November 9 at 7:00 

pm at the Ranlo Lodge at 2000 Spencer Mountain Road. 

 

The first phase of upfitting the Fulbright-

Wagner Park and Gardin Park is complete!  

We will be making additional upgrades 

throughout the winter, including enhancing 

and adding amenities, such as swing-sets.  For 

now, we are excited to showcase the current 

upgrades.  Again, these projects were made 

possible through a 100% grant from the 

General Assembly and we could not be more 

appreciative for the support. 
 

• Ranlo Town Hall will be closed in honor of Veterans Day on Friday, November 10 and in observance of 

Thanksgiving on Thursday, November 23 and Friday, November 24.  There will be no delay in residential garbage 

pick-up for those days. 

 

• The Senior Adult Thanksgiving Luncheon will 

be on Saturday, November 18th at 1:00 pm at 

the Ranlo Church of God.  The event will be 

catered by Dallas Country Kitchen and all senior 

adults are invited to attend!   

 

Check out a few photos from luncheons from 

years gone by to the right!  Who remembers Mrs. 

Mildred Breedlove and Mrs. Theresa Moore? 
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• The Ranlo Christmas Parade 

will be on Saturday, December 

16th at 1:00 pm.   

 

As this year is Ranlo's 60th 

anniversary, we are hoping to 

have our largest turnout yet for 

the event.  As a reminder, if you 

are interested in sponsoring a 

pre-decorated float, the cost to 

sponsor a full float is $500 and 

the cost to sponsor a half float is 

$250.   

 

Please let us know by 5:00 pm 

on November 30 if you would 

like to sponsor a float, the name 

you would like attached to the 

float, and if you are intending to 

ride on the float.  We have 

numerous civic organizations 

that are interested in riding on a 

float and need a sponsor.   

 

All other entries are free and 

the application can be found to 

the right, at Ranlo Town Hall, 

and on the Town’s website. 

 

Special guests will include US 

Congressman Jeff Jackson, Rep. 

John Torbett, Sen. Brad 

Overcash, Rep. Donnie Loftis, 

and Chairman Chad Brown. 

 

On behalf of Mayor Black, Mayor Pro-Tem Cordell, Commissioners Conner, Fowler, Moore, and Morton, and all of us here 

at the Town, we wish you and your family the happiest of Thanksgivings.  We have so much to be thankful for! 

 Jonathan D. Blanton, Town Manager 

 

RANLO AWARDED $5,150,000.00 IN GENERAL ASSEMBLY BUDGET 

We are excited to announce that the North Carolina General Assembly State Budget recently 

passed and the Town of Ranlo is receiving $5,150,000.00 in new grant funding! 

An incredible amount of thanks to Representative John Torbett and Senator Brad Overcash for 

securing this funding. 

$150,000.00 of this funding is allocated for three new police cars and $5 million is allocated for 

water and sewer projects.  The infrastructure money is planned to upgrade the water system in the 

Monterey Park Drive/Crestwood area, as well as the Wilmont/Alpine/Essen/Ridge Drive area. 

 

 

 

 


